
I am writing to express my strong support for SB 1606.  I am a legal guardian for my adult sister with 
intellectual disabilities.  Even when she is healthy and doing well, her speech can be difficult for others 
to understand and she also needs frequent support understanding what others are conveying to 
her.  When she is ill or in pain, these needs are amplified.  She is nearly 60 years old and has underlying 
medical conditions, all of which make her much more vulnerable to contracting COVID 19 and struggling 
to survive it.  She or any other vulnerable person who needs assistance with communication/cognition 
should not ever be left alone in a hospital setting with no one near them who can understand their 
needs and assist with conveying important information.  In addition to supporting my own family 
member, I have spent 33 years working in Oregon in the field of intellectual/developmental disability 
services and have served many individuals whose needs are similar to (or greater than) those of my 
sister.  Being able to give/receive information in a health care setting is a human right and allowing 
someone to accompany individuals with special needs into a hospital setting is an ADA 
accommodation.  For all of these reasons, I strongly support SB 1606 because no Oregonian should be 
left without support in a hospital setting.  Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 
 
Alice Massey 
Pendleton OR  
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main office:   503.581.2726  |   direct:  (541) 240-8281  

 

Read our latest response to COVID-19 and access helpful resources 
 

    

My favorite quote:   "The first duty of love is to listen." ~ Paul Tillich 
   

  

 

Please consider the environment before printing this email. CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail may contain 
confidential and legally privileged information. It is intended only for use of the individual(s) named. If you are not 
the intended recipient(s) or it appears from the context or otherwise that you have received this e-mail in error, 
you are hereby notified that disclosure, copying, distribution, or taking any action in regards to the contents of 
this email is strictly prohibited. Please notify the sender immediately, keep the contents confidential, and 
immediately delete this message and any attachments. 
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